
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
INTERRUPTION OF SERVICES 

 
 
Barkly East, 9 July 2025 - The Joe Gqabi District Municipality (JGDM) hereby informs the public that 
there will be an interruption of municipal services on Thursday, 10 July 2025, owing to scheduled 
maintenance by Eskom from 05h00 to 18h00. 
 
As a result of the power outage, the Joe Gqabi District municipal offices will be partially closed on 
Thursday, 10 July 2025 as the Barkly East, Lady Grey, Sterkspruit, Maletswai, James Calata and 
Burgersdorp office-based and non-essential municipal staff will be working remotely. Essential staff will 
be on duty.  
 
Account Payments: 
The public is advised to visit our cash offices from Friday, 11 July 2025 for account payments. No 
payments will be processed on Thursday, 10 July 2025.  
 
Water Supply Interruption: 
The electricity outage will affect all our water treatment works in the Senqu and Walter Sisulu local 
municipalities and result in the interruption of water supply in the affected areas for the duration of the 
power outage. Water supply is anticipated to be fully restored up to four (4) hours after the power has 
been restored (22h00). 
 
Residents without reserve water sources are urged to ensure that they store adequate water in clean 
containers with leads for use during this time. 
 
We apologise for any inconvenience caused in this regard and thank you for your patience.  
 
 
MEDIA ENQUIRIES 
Buli Mgojo 
Communications Manager 
E: mgojon@jgdm.gov.za 
T: (045) 9793000 


